



Item 20

Hexagon Housing Association Ltd

Minutes of the Urgency Committee held by telephone on Thursday, 9th June 2016
Present:
Ian Mansell (Chair for this meeting), Ian Watts (to 10.38), Tom McCormack, Roy Coulter (from 10.30)
In attendance: 
Phil Newsam (Minutes).

Apologies:
Debbie-Bankole- Williams
	The meeting started at 10:00am.
	Action



	The meeting considered the arguments for and against drawing the £17m AHF EIB loan ahead of need in order to fix the interest rate.  It was noted that:

· Hexagon’s Treasury Policy does not require a new fix at this point, but that it might be advantageous to do so, depending on one’s view of future interest rates

· The Association’s business plan assumes that the loan will be fixed at the point of drawing, and allows for a fixed rate of 4%

· The decision is not clear-cut and the Chief Executive and Finance & IT Director had not had a chance to discuss Capita’s report before this meeting. 
The Committee asked the Finance & IT Director for her opinion. She thought that we should draw and fix now, given that the long term interest rate currently available is lower than at all but one point in the last 20 years. She felt that Capita had given a clear recommendation.
It was noted that the cost of carry for drawing early was £68k, and that every 0.1% increase in the fixed rate would cost £17k pa for the first ten years of the loan, reducing as the loan amortises from year 10 onwards.
	

	Of the Board members present, both Ian M and Ian W were inclined to agree the recommendation to draw and fix now. Tom had not found Capita’s argument to be convincing.  Debbie had sent an email before the meeting supporting the recommendation.  


	

	Because of the Committee would prefer to have a consensus on such an important decision, it was decided to defer the decision so that Tom could discuss the matter further with Howard Webb of Capita. It was agreed to reconvene the meeting early next week if necessary. 
	

	There being no other business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 10.45am. 

The panel re-convened on 13 June, with apologies from Phil. Tom reported that on Friday morning he spoke to Howard Webb from Capita who had explained that the fixed rate available was a unique opportunity in two respects. First, Brexit had created a unique environment of increased uncertainty. Second, the margin on the EIB fix was comparatively very low when shown against other lenders such as Abbey, making the fix particularly low. Tom concluded that after discussing with Howard, he was in agreement with the proposal. The panel then agreed unanimously with proposal to drawdown and fix, noting Ian Watt’s e-mailed approval

Minutes of the Urgency Committee Meeting held on 9th and 13th June 2016
Signed ……………………………………….(Chair)

Date ………………………………………….
	



